

HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

Town of Ridgefield, Connecticut

400 Main Street Lower Conference Room

SITE VISIT MINUTES

Sunday, December 15, 2019

63 High Ridge Avenue

Attendees

From Historic District Commission

Dan O'Brien, Chair Briggs Tobin, Vice Chair Harriet Hanlon Rhys Moore

Representing Applicant

Bill Diamond, Property Owner Mark Blandford

The site visit was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Dan O'Brien. Mr. Blandford held up a section of the proposed fence which he placed at various points along the straight line proposed relocation of the existing fence and which the present Commission members viewed from standing on High Ridge Avenue.

The relocation of the fence proposed by Mr. Diamond would run a straight line due North beginning at the Northwest corner of the existing lattice fencing adjacent to the house and terminating at the property line on the North.

Mr. O'Brien suggested that six inches of the fence be installed below the grade level so that the perception of the fence from the public way would be further lessened, to which Mr. Diamond agreed.

The site visit concluded at 9:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Daniel J. O'Brien Chair